




Legislative Update
Arizona is blessed to have two godly leaders in charge of the state Legislature: Senate President Steve Yarbrough and 
House Speaker J.D. Mesnard. In a recent meeting with Speaker Mesnard, he shared his insider view of the battles going 
on at the state Capitol, what legislators need from you, and the biggest threat facing freedom.

The speaker says we will be fighting to hold onto religious liberty for the next ten years, “Religious liberty and the fight 
to worship, not just to worship but to carry out our faith and right of conscience is under assault.” 

Mesnard cited Washington florist Barronelle Stutzman who is being forced by the Washington Supreme Court to participate 
in same-sex weddings or lose her livelihood. He said, “The idea that you can force somebody to use their artistic talent 
to participate in something they think is sacred but is being done in an ungodly way in their point of view, when you 
force somebody to do something that not only is against their will, but what they think is [against] God’s will - I cannot 
think of much worse. That is servitude. You don’t even have the right to say, ‘no.’”

You can make a big difference in what the speaker calls a daily battle over
values at the Capitol, “It is a war zone and sometimes it can feel very lonely. 
We, the legislators and the conservative members…we benefit from hearing 
from you. Even just a thank you, even just a ‘hey, we’re watching’ because we 
do hear from the other side, our phones get lit up by the other side… So, hav-
ing a little moral support in the midst of a war zone is really helpful.”

Responding to CAP’s action alerts can go a long way in encouraging weary 
legislators. Mesnard knows life is busy but he also knows CAP is there
advocating for you and your families. He concluded, “Most folks are out there 
living their lives… The truth is, everyday we are voting on bills that have an 
impact on people’s lives… Having CAP there to monitor for you all is really a 
huge asset.”


